
DEPARTMENT OF AUDITS AND ACCOUNTS 
270 Washington St., S.W., Suite 1-156 

Atlanta, Georgia 30334-8400 

Greg S. Griffin 
STATE AUDITOR 

(404) 656-2174 

January 2, 2019 

Honorable Park Cannon 
State Representative 
512-F Coverdell Legislative Office Building 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 

Dear Representative Cannon: 

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note 
House Bill (LC 39 1971) 

The bill would modify the uniform traffic citation and complaint form (UTC) that is maintained 
by the Department of Driver Services (DDS). The bill would require a notation be added to the 
form, effective January 1, 2020, as to whether the "alleged violation was committed by the operator 
of either a motor vehicle or a bicycle". 

The bill would not require additional state expenditures. DDS would update its electronic version 
of the form, which is made available to all law enforcement entities in the state. DDS personnel 
noted that the information is not included in its data collection efforts but may be used by other 
local or state agencies. 

GSG/TAM/bc 

Sincerely, 

~· 
Greg S. Griffin 
State Auditor 

_S_wa..-:0.~~ 
Teresa A. MacCartney, Director 
Office of Planning and Budget 


